
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Harral Scott [mailto:HSCOTT@arvest.com]  
Sent: Friday, July 25, 2008 11:35 AM 
To: EBSA, E-ORI - EBSA 
Cc: KCulver@Pension-Solutions.net 
Subject: Proposed disclosure regulations 
 
I think I understand that the DOL would like for participants in plans 
to be well informed.  But the problem is they are not shopping they are 
making a decision to save for their future or not.  You are planning to 
put one more barrier in the way of their saving for their future. 
 
My job is to set up 401(k) plans for customers of our bank, most of 
which are new plans for companies that have never sponsored a 
retirement plan before.  When we get to the enrollment meetings we are 
trying to convince workers to defer some of their current pay into a 
long term investment.  They have all kinds of doubts and fears about 
getting involved in such a plan.  In times of poor market returns they 
often want to pull their money out and a disclosure about what it costs 
them just encourages them to withdraw. 
 
I could understand how this information would help if I had a choice 
between joining one of four plans but when my choice is to join or not 
this doesn't help.  The DOL should be focusing on encouraging workers 
to save for their future and encourage employers to establish plans.  
Currently only about half of employers under 100 employees even offer a 
plan and many of those don't offer employer match or safe-harbor 
contributions. 
 
What you are proposing is well intentioned but in my opinion will 
result in fewer workers participating in their retirement plans. 
 
Sincerely, 
Harral Scott 
 
Harral Scott, CPA, CFP 
Retirement Plan Specialist 
P.O.BOX 55500 
Oklahoma City, OK 73155 
  
phone (405) 823-6599 
fax      (405) 671-8220 
email    hscott@arvest.com 
  
UPS/Fed EX:  4600 SE 29th Street 
                      Del City, OK 73155 
  
Ancient Proverb: The time to dig a well is before you are thirsty. 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Securities and Insurance Products: 
Not FDIC Insured, May Lose Value, No Bank Guarantee  
  
Retail brokerage services are provided by Arvest Asset Management, 
member FINRA/SIPC, and a non-bank affiliate of Arvest Bank Group, Inc.   
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The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity 
to which it is addressed and may contain confidential or privileged 
material.  Any review, distribution, or other unauthorized use of the 
information by persons or entities other 
than the intended recipient is prohibited.   If you received this 
communication in error, please contact the sender and delete the 
material from any computer. 
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